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As part of the Darlington Upgrade Project, vehicle access at the Birch Crescent junction with Sturt Road, 
Tonsley, will temporarily change from 7am on Wednesday 29 November 2017 for approximately three 
weeks. 
 
The changes are required in order to construct the new signalised intersection on Sturt Road at Birch 
Crescent and will involve the temporary removal of the right turn and left turn movements into Birch 
Crescent from Sturt Road.  
 
As a result, vehicles will only be able to exit Birch Crescent onto Sturt Road during this time. 
 
Alternative access points will be maintained at Maple Avenue and Mimosa Terrace.  
 
Works will generally be undertaken from Monday to Saturday between the hours of 7am and 6pm. A 
profiling machine, grader, excavator, roller, asphalt paving equipment, trucks and lighting towers will be 
used.  
 
One or two nights of work will be required at some stage throughout the three week period in order to lay 
asphalt. We will provide adjacent residents with advance notice of this.  
 
Traffic Management  

 Vehicles wishing to enter the suburb of Tonsley from Sturt Road will be required to do so via 
Maple Avenue or Mimosa Terrace.  

 Traffic and speed restrictions will apply on Sturt Road and Birch Crescent. Signage will alert 
motorists to the changed traffic conditions.  

 Footpath access will be maintained at all times along Sturt Road and Birch Crescent. 
 

Works to construct the new intersection at Sturt Road and Birch Crescent will be undertaken until 
approximately March 2018. 

 
Bus stop changes  
From 6am on Wednesday 29 November 2017 the following changes to bus stops will come into effect for 
approximately 12 months: 
 

 Bus stop 27 (eastbound) on Sturt Road will be temporarily closed  

 Bus stop 28 (eastbound) on Sturt Road will be relocated approximately 100 metres to the east of 
its current location  

 



 

 

 

Some changes to parking will be implemented around the new location of bus stop 28 in order to provide 
the required space for the bus stop.  

 
Tonsley Park and Ride changes  
From 6am on Wednesday 29 November 2017, a section of the carpark at the Tonsley Railway Station will 
be permanently removed in order to construct the new intersection at Sturt Road and Birch Crescent.  
 
This will result in the removal of approximately 18 car parking spaces, as shown in the plan below. All 
other parking in the railway station will remain unaffected.  

 
If you have any questions or would like to speak to a member of the project team please contact us on 
1300 759 334 or alternatively email: enquiries@gatewaysouth.com.au.  

 
Kind Regards, 
Darlington Upgrade Project Team 
 
24 November 2017  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

  

 


